
City of Batesville 

Parks & Recreation Commission 

Mayor’s Conference Room 

April 17, 2013 

6:30 PM 

 

 

Members Present:  Robert Fitzpatrick, Tim Hunter, Don Karbowski, Ed Negovetich, Brad Dickey 

                      

Mayor:  Richard Fledderman     Deputy Clerk-Treasurer- Michele Balser  

 

Tim Hunter was asked to run the meeting due to the dental work completed during the day for 

Bob Fitzpatrick. 

 

Ed Negovetich made a motion, seconded by Don Karbowski to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  All ayes so passed. 

 

First item on the agenda for discussion was the request for a local citizen to have her own hotdog 

stand in the park.  Don Karbowski made a motion, seconded by Ed Negovetich to table this item 

for now.  The board determined to further investigate information regarding this type of situation 

and how it would be a benefit to all involved.  All ayes so passed. 

 

After a brief discussion regarding the request from the Babe Ruth Baseball League regarding the 

City’s donation to their yearly fundraiser discount card, Bob Fitzpatrick made a motion, seconded 

by Ed Negovetich to approve the request. This is the same that has been done for many years; buy 

one pool entry and get another free.  All ayes so passed.  

 

Shelter Fees: After much discussion, the fees will remain the same for the rest of 2013 but will 

start advising that they may be changed for 2014. A sub-committee was formed to look into 

details regarding where the City stands in comparison to other communities (Rick Fledderman, 

Ron Weigel, Ed Negovetich & Brad Dickey).  Beth will make some calls and check into other 

pricing as well.   

 

Alex Davis, pool manager, provided a brief pool report.  All repairs are on schedule.  Weather of 

course will be a factor in getting it all complete and ready to go. 

 

Mike Baumer, park manager, provided a monthly park report. Mike discussed the current and 

future plans for the various areas of the park and Brum woods.  He talked about a couple of scout 

projects that will benefit the park areas and the timing of completion.  Mike explained the 

bathroom situation for the park pavilion and timing completion.   

 

Bob Fitzpatrick made a motion, seconded by Ed Negovetich to adjourn. All Ayes So Passed. 7:05 

pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

        __________________________ 

        Robert Fitzpatrick, President 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST: 

 

________________________________ 

Michele Balser, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 


